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Thank you to everyone that has signed up to help us with our True North 
VBS this month! We are looking forward to an amazing week as we  
adventure into relationship with God and fellowship with our VBS participants!  

July 13 - July 16  
5:30-6pm Dinner  
6-8pm VBS Program for PreK-8th Graders  
 

There is always room for one more! Please note that we canôt guarantee  
t-shirts for late registrants, but they are welcome to join us!  
 

Volunteers Register Here: https://forms.gle/SF3SVxAvGRTM21H5A  
Participants Register Here: https://forms.gle/cLp3aTMxuSXXQg4Q6  
 

If you arenôt sure if you already registered, just email Jackie (jackie@newhopedsm.org) and she will find 
out for you. VBS t-shirts will be available on Sunday, July 13th at each of the services for volunteers and 
those in the congregation that ordered them to support our programs. Participants will receive their shirts at 
check-in that evening.  
 

We canôt wait to trek into the Alaskan wilderness with each of you as we learn to  
Trust Jesus in a Wild World!  

 
 

Join us during the 10:00 service Sunday, July 20th as we 
celebrate our Alaskan wilderness adventure and share 
about finding our True North, Jesus!  
Please bring a chair of your choice, sleeping bag, hammock, etcé to 
sit on for the 10am service. We really appreciate your understanding 
that this is a fun way to keep with our VBS theme and save our  
volunteers from having to reset the FLC chairs and then tear down 
right after for Rummage Sale setup.  

 

If you participated, volunteered, or purchased a VBS shirt in support 
of our VBS ministry - please wear your shirt to any service on the 
20th.  

 

The children will share special music they learned during the week, 
and we will offer a special VBS themed 10am service that morning 
with activities around our True North theme available at the  

childrenôs table. We are excited to celebrate an awe-inspiring week of VBS wrapping up! 

https://forms.gle/SF3SVxAvGRTM21H5A
https://forms.gle/cLp3aTMxuSXXQg4Q6


Prayer Chain Request 
If you have a prayer chain  
request, please call Glenna Ross 
at 515-321-3010 email at  
glenna625@hotmailcom or the 
church office at 515-278-2097.  
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Our Prayers for ~ 
(Please call the church office if you or 
your loved one want to be taken off the 
list.)  

 

Healing from Cancer:  
Pam Frey, John Rains, Marlys 
Borcherding, Erin Swisher, Linda 
Boyd  
 

Healing from Physical Issues:  
Freda Ruleman, Jim Mather,  
Jim Bolstad, Patricia Smith,  
Mike Aasheim Osborne  
 

Military:  Devan Stanton, Hunter 
Schmidt, Joshua Ruleman, Jacob  
Gerlach, Brycen Gerlach, Michael 
Craighton, Clayton Hults, Zach 
McClain  
 

Directory Update 

 

Pat Wadsworth has a new address. Please update your copy of the 
church directory. 
Pat Wadsworth 
4610 Douglas Ave. 
Apt. 121 
Des Moines, IA  50310 
Phone and email address remain the same. 
 
 

Our Sympathy 
Our Sympathy to Jo Foote and family on the 
passing of her husband, Al Foote.   
Al passed away on June 1st.   
A Celebration of Life Open House was held 
on Saturday, June 7th.  
 
 

 

As we celebrate Independence Day, 
we thank God for the blessings of  
freedom ñand the hope we have in 
Christ, who sets us truly free. òSo if 
the Son sets you free, you will be free 
indeed.ó ñJohn 8:36  

New Hope UMC has available to 
you the  
Upper Room Daily  
Devotional Guide.   

 

The July/August 
issue is in the 
Communication 
Center.   

 

You may leave a 
donation in the 
box by the Upper 
Room guides.   

{ǳƴŘŀȅǎ ƛƴ Wǳƭȅ ŀǊŜ ŦƻǊ ǎǳƴǎƘƛƴŜΣ ŦŜƭƭƻǿǎƘƛǇΣ ŀƴŘ ǿƻǊǎƘƛǇΗ  
²ƘŜǘƘŜǊ ȅƻǳϥǊŜ ƘŜǊŜ ŜǾŜǊȅ ǿŜŜƪ ƻǊ ŘǊƻǇǇƛƴƎ ƛƴ ōŜǘǿŜŜƴ ǾŀŎŀǝƻƴǎΣ ǿŜΩŘ ƭƻǾŜ ǘƻ ǎŜŜ ȅƻǳΦ 

Pastor Wendy was commissioned as a  
provisional elder at the Service of the Ordering 
for Ministry at the 2025 Annual Conference on 
June 15th at Annual Conference. 
Congratulations to Pastor Wendy on this next 
formal step toward her ordination. 
We appreciate Pastor 
Wendy and her  
sermons and her  
participation in the 
Praise Band while at 
New Hope UMC. 
We wish her the best 
with her new  
appointment to 
Simpson and  
Epworth United 
Methodist Churches 
in Des Moines.  
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July is just around the corner as I write this, and the anticipation of our annual 
Rummage Sale is growing each day! Anyone that has been around for a bit 
knows that the Rummage Sale is a well-oiled machine at New Hope with a 
large number of volunteers that join together to ñgit-r-doneò for lack of a more 
eloquent way of stating how we pull it all together. Hundreds of volunteer 
hours are poured in to making sure we have a beautifully organized,  
thoughtfully priced, and friendly-faced event!  
 
If you havenôt volunteered before, we would love to have you join the team! 
Whether you have an hour to spare or want to put in a full 40-hour work week, we appreciate the gift of your time and 
talents! Not only is this sale one of the biggest fundraisers in our church, but it is also an amazing opportunity for  
community outreach!  
 
We make connections with our shoppers, many of whom return every year!  
 
We provide low-cost high-quality items during our sale and with the rising cost of everything, the sale is more needed 
than ever before!  
 
Below are several ways you can help make this sale the best one yet: 
 
If you have jewelry to donate this year, please consider bringing it to the collection basket on the Welcome Center 
any Sunday morning between now and the sale. This will allow us additional time to prepare the items for display.  
 

Share our sale details with friends and family that may want to donate or shop:  
 
Sunday, July 20- Donation Day ï Donations will be accepted from the conclusion of services ï 7pm 
Monday, July 21- Donation Day- Donations will be accepted from 9am-1pm 
 
July 21-23- Sorting/Pricing/Sale Organizing Days ï Volunteers works from 9am-6pm on each of these days.  
 
SHOPPING HOURS: 
July 24 ~ Noon-6pm 
July 25 ~ 9-6pm 
July 26 ~ 9-Noon 
 

Help Fill a Need: 
Cashiers for Thursday - We need 4 teams of checkers/sackers (8 people) to work Thursday, particularly in the first 3 
hours of our Sale (from 12-3pm). You can sign up with a friend and be paired together! **Cashiers will be handling 
money and need to be comfortable making change.** 
Area Leaders- Our sale is LARGE, and it is extremely helpful to have one point person to be the leader for each sale 
area. Specific areas of need include clothing and home d®cor. Please let Jackie know if you will be a returning area 
leader or would like to sign up for the first time this year to oversee an area!  
Saturday Clean Up - If you aren't available during the week but would like to contribute, PLEASE consider volun-
teering to help us box up the leftovers to be donated. This takes A LOT of time and by the end of the week, our usual 
team is tired. Assistance with this would be greatly appreciated! 
 
If you want to volunteer for any of these roles or find out more information, please let Jackie know. She can be reached 
via email-jackiejohnson81@aol.com/phone-(515)710-3239. 
 
Since we are hosting the sale in the summer, we would love to have some of our New Hope young people help as their 
schedules allow! This counts for silver cord and Scouting America service hours!  
 
Please prayerfully consider how you might be able to help us this year and fill out the linked interest form below or 
email or talk with Jackie about your availability.   
 
Sign up here: https://forms.gle/y39v1GLniDEQaxgB9 
 
Thank you so much for your consideration! 
Jackie Johnson 
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/ƘǳǊŎƘ .ƭƻƻǇŜǊ όƘǳƳƻǊύΥ  ά[ŀŘƛŜǎΣ ǊŜƳŜƳōŜǊ ǘƘŜ ǳǇŎƻƳƛƴƎ ǊǳƳƳŀƎŜ ǎŀƭŜΦ Lǘ ƛǎ ŀ ŎƘŀƴŎŜ ŦƻǊ ȅƻǳ ǘƻ ƎŜǘ ǊƛŘ ƻŦ ǘƘƻǎŜ ǘƘƛƴƎǎ 
ȅƻǳ ŀǊŜ ǝǊŜŘ ƻŦ ƪŜŜǇƛƴƎΦ 5ƻƴΩǘ ŦƻǊƎŜǘ ǘƻ ōǊƛƴƎ ȅƻǳǊ ƘǳǎōŀƴŘǎ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ǎŀƭŜΦέ  

Our Bake Sale, during the Rummage Sale, will be hosted by our 
United Women in Faith group again this year!  

 

They would love to have your help stocking their shelves with 
goodies! Thinking outside the box is great ï they would love  
donations of homemade jams, pickles, salsa, breads, rolls, candy, 
cookies, cakes, brownies, pies, snack mixes, etc. Please label your 
baked items, and alert us if nuts or peanut butter are used.  
Gluten free baked goods are also welcome.  

 

Please let Glenna Ross if you would like to contribute something 
yummy to their efforts.  Sign up at the Welcome Center or text/call 
Glenna at (515) 321-3010 if you would like to contribute  
something.  

 

Baked goods can be delivered to the church from 9am-5pm: 
Tues. July 22, Wed. July 23, or Thurs. July 24. Thank you in 



page 5  July 2025 

New Hope has been blessed with Don Gurnsey as our gardener  
extraordinaire! He has shown there are ways we can use our talents to serve our 
church. Don will be retiring from gardening but not from New Hope.  
Please thank him! 

 

Because of Donôs retirement we are looking for a group of  
volunteers to take over this responsibility. The group could  
decide how often to meet and also divide up any plants that need thinned out and 
have them for sale to the congregation.  
 

Contact Nan Stubbs, 515-238-7334 if you are interested or have questions. 
New Hope UMC Trustees 

Women at the Well ï Fresh Start Womenôs Center 

We are providing a meal at the Fresh Start Womenôs Center on Tuesday, July 29. Please check the signup  
clipboard in the Welcome Center if you would like to donate food or help prepare and deliver this meal.   
Contact Jolene Harlow, 515-490-8813, or rdharlow@earthlink.net if you have questions. 
 

Women at the Well began a satellite ministry at Fresh Start during the  
pandemic when it was not possible to get inside the prison where the  
primary ministry happens.  A weekly program is offered at Fresh Start 
called ñWell Timeò that features bible study, worship and small group  
support for the reentry journey of women in transition from jail or prison. 
A feeding ministry offers a home-cooked meal to the women twice a 
month, on the second and fourth Tuesday of each month.   

 
Fresh Start is a 48 bed facility run by the Department of Corrections for women in the justice system.  It is a 
work-release facility so everyone there is required to leave during the day to go to work and earn their 
keep.  Meals at the center are only offered once a day and come from the menôs facility: old and cold.  They 
appreciate a nice meal prepared with the love and care that many of our partner churches are known for.  
 
The mission of Women at the Well is to make disciples of Jesus Christ for the transformation of the world. 
Our vision is to lead the church in love that breaks down walls.  

United Women in Faith are having a potluck 
luncheon on Thursday, July 17th at 11:30am  
All women of the church are welcome to attend!! 
Please bring a dish to share.  
No RSVP is necessary.  
Come and learn what is new with United Women in 
Faith!  
Come and meet new friends! 
Questions? Contact Glenna Ross, 515-321-3010.  
We look forward to having each of you join us. 
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BOOK DONATIONS FOR NEW HOPEôS LITTLE (Street) 
LIBRARY (by Charlotte Schultz)  

 

Book size restrictions: Please do not donate hardbound books nor any other 
book over 8ò tall due to the library shelf height sizes.  Paperback books and 
other books no taller than 8ò  are appreciated. You may place your book  
donations on the bookshelf in the NW corner of the Fellowship Hall.  
Thank you!  

New Hope Needlers 

The Needlers will meet on Friday, July 18th, 9:00 am -3:00 pm in the north classroom. We lunch at Panera 
in Johnston. 

  

Our group sews lap size quilts for the NHUMC Care Team to gift our church members 
who are hospitalized or in care facilities and to newborns. 

  

Bring you machine, current project and sewing notions. If your sewing machine isn't 
portable, we have two in the church closet you may use for the day. 

  

We also have fabric available for quilts. Please give us prior notice for this. 

  

Contact Diane Densmore, 515-270-1974 or Jody Rains, 515-238-4051 

Calling all Iowa State Fair goers!  
The West Des Moines United Methodist Church needs help 
with their food booth on the state fairgrounds.  
You will be given an admission ticket.  
Our church will receive $50 for each 4-hour shift,  
$75 for each 6-hour shift, or $100 for each 8-hour shift that a 
member of our church works.  
The fair runs from August 7 to August 17. 
Sign up today at: https://wdmumc.org/group-pages/state-fair-
stand/ 

To enhance our welcome to visitors, an additional Sunday morning 
greeter is needed for each service to welcome visitors at the main   
corner of the hallways by the east entrance.  

The duties would include answering questions, guiding newcomers to 
the correct location, introducing visitors to members, and inviting 
them to coffee time.  

Your commitment would be for one Sunday a month. A substitute list 
will be provided.  

Please contact Carol Harter, carolannharter@gmail.com or              
515-274-1467 if you can assist with this mission. 

²ƛǘƘ ŀ ōŀǎƪŜǘ ƻŦ ǎǳƳƳŜǊ ŦǊǳƛǘΣ DƻŘ ǎƘƻǿŜŘ !Ƴƻǎ ŀ ǎƛƎƴ όуΥм-нύΦ ²Ƙŀǘ ǎǳƳƳŜǊ ƳŜǎǎŀƎŜǎ Řƻ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜ ŦƻǊ ƳŜΣ h DƻŘΣ ƛƴ 
ǊƛǇŜƴƛƴƎ ƎŀǊŘŜƴǎΣ ǎǘŀǊǊȅ ǎƪƛŜǎΣ ƭƻƴƎ ōǊƛƎƘǘ ŘŀȅǎΣ ǿŀǊƳŜǊ ǿŜŀǘƘŜǊΚ  

https://wdmumc.org/group-pages/state-fair-stand/
https://wdmumc.org/group-pages/state-fair-stand/


July 2025 Social Action Committee News ~  
Chair:  Althea Holcomb ~ 515.490.0789,  althea.holcomb@gmail.com 

 
 

Women at the Well ï Fresh Start Womenôs Center 
We are providing a meal at the Fresh Start Womenôs Center on Tuesday, July 29. Please 
check the signup clipboard in the Welcome Center if you would like to donate food or help 
prepare and deliver this meal.  Contact Jolene Harlow, 515-490-8813, or  
rdharlow@earthlink.net if you have questions.  

 
New Hope Free Little Farmers Market ï Weôre looking forward to experimenting with sharing 
the abundance from your gardening expertise.   
In late August through the end of September we are hoping you will have more produce than you 
can use that you will share with your fellow parishioners and the larger community. Weôll keep you 
posted on when we will begin this project and hope you will bring your extras to church  
on Sundays! 
 

Free Little Food Pantry ï Located between 51st and 52nd Streets north side of Meredith Drive.  
As you know, schoolôs out for the summer so feeding the kids gets exponentially more  
expensive. Please help us keep the Free Little Food Pantry stocked by bringing donations of shelf stable 
foods to church. Just a few suggestions include peanut butter, jelly, cereal, pasta and sauce. Please no 
opened boxes or expired items. Also, your help in delivering is appreciated. Sign up on the clipboard 
on the top shelf. Thank you for your help in our efforts to address food insecurity! 

 
Grain Bin ï When the Grain Bin is full, the donations will be given to African Immigrant and Refugee  
Transition Services (AIRTS).   

 
Fill the Red Barrel ï Contributing to the red barrel is as easy as buying a few extra cans of food while 
you shop and bringing them to church with you.  All food and personal care items collected by the Red 
Barrel Program goes to the DMARC Food Pantry Network.  For a list of most needed items,  
go to https://www.dmarcunited.org.  If you would rather give a monetary donation, please make your 
check out to New Hope UMC and include ñFood Pantryò in the memo line and place your check with 
the offering.  

 
Camperships ï  Make sure you get your child(ren) registered for church camp this  
summer! New Hopeôs Social Action Committee will cover half of the registration fee, up to 
$200 for children actively participating in our congregation.  
Last year, we had four kids attend camp.  We want as many as possible to attend our United  
Methodist camp at Wesley Woods where they will experience nature and Christ in new ways. 
Register on-line at: www.iaumc.org/camps.  The place to share the portion paid by the church is on 

the ñCamper Profile Formò that is to be completed during the registration process.   
If you have any questions about the online registration, contact Shannon, Registrar, at 515-974-8946. 
Please Nancy at the church at nancy@newhopedsm.org to let her know when you have registered your  
child(ren). 
 
Monthly Checks ï Your donations to New Hope also make it possible to send checks throughout 2025 to African 
Immigrant and Refugee Transition Services (AIRTS), Families Forward, DMARC Food Pantry, Women at the 
Well, Johnston Partnership and Urbandale Food Pantry. 

 
Hand of Luke, Monday, July 14 ï This is our monthly ministry of preparing a meal for the Central Iowa 
Shelter and Services. Patrice Webber and Arlene Dabill lead this ministry. We are continuing to utilize 
your monetary donations to purchase the majority of the food for the monthly meal. Your donations are 
greatly appreciated! Volunteers are needed to prepare the meal, transport the food to the shelter, serve at 
the shelter, and donate cookies (no peanut butter or nuts, please).  Please bring cookies in containers that do 
not need to be returned. If you are interested in this opportunity, you may sign up using the following link:   
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/30E044DACA722A4FE3-57338600-holmonday 
You may also contact Arlene Dabill at dabill49@aol.com or (515) 321-2059 to volunteer. 
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mailto:althea.holcomb@gmail.com
https://www.dmarcunited.org
http://www.iaumc.org/camps
mailto:nancy@newhopedsm.org
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Childrenôs & Youth Ministry 
by Jackie Johnson, Children & Youth Ministries Coordinator  jackie@newhopedsm.org or (515)710-3239 

During the 10:00am service each Sunday this  
summer, children are welcome to join Jackie  
Johnson, Childrenôs & Youth Ministries Coordinator, 
at the childrenôs table in the back for coloring and 
quiet activities. There will also continue to be a  
dedicated Childrenôs Message during worship  
weekly throughout the summer.  
 
A staffed nursery is available during the 10am service weekly for children from birth to age 4. 
 
 

 

We hosted our first New Hopeôs Happy Campers event on Sunday, June 22 during the 10am service.  
Despite the warm weather, we ventured outside. Our tent was in the shade, and we stayed nice and cool!  
The group enjoyed Smores treats, hearing the story The Tale of Three Trees, making wooden disc art, and 
hiding and seeking painted rocks.  
Two Happy Camper events remain this summer ï join us on July 27 and August 17 for Sômore  
summer fun!  
 
 

Incoming 6th - outgoing 
12th graders are invited 
to join us on  

Sunday, July 6th at 
10am in the Jr. BLAST 
room downstairs for 
snacks and games!  
 

Friends are welcome!   

Join us at True North VBS!  

July 13 - July 16  
5:30-6pm Dinner  
6-8pm VBS Program for PreK-8th Graders  

mailto:jackie@newhopedsm.org
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BLAST (BLAST@NewHopeDSM.org) 
Christopher & Jennifer Higdon and Tyler & McKayla Nearmyer 
 
As summer continues to fly by, both our Junior and Senior BLAST youth are getting excited for our week at 
Summer Games University!  Learn more here: https://sgu.camp 
 
Our group will be heading to Grinnell College in Grinnell, Iowa, where students will participate in Bible 
study, group worship, and Christ-centered community as part of Summer Games University. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
This camp holds a special place in my life. I attended Summer Games University as a high school student and 
later returned as a Huddle Leader in college. Since then, Benjamin Higdon has attended the camp for several 
summers. This year, Andrew will be joining 8 other youth from New Hope and will be attending this camp 
for the first time.  I will also be returning as an adult chaperone and leading the Video Game satellite program 
for the campers! 
 
Please begin to pray for our youth and adult leaders as we prepare for this meaningful week. We ask that God 
would work in powerful ways to help our New Hope Youth grow closer to Him and each other.  This yearôs 
camp is from Monday, July 7th to Friday, July 11th.   

 
¶ Eli Birt 

¶ Andrew Higdon 

¶ Benjamin Higdon 

¶ Aubrey Hogue 

¶ Cadence Kasper 

¶ Jordan McCreary 

¶ Brynna Johnson 

¶ Baylin Schoelerman 

¶ Sam Wakeman 

¶ Christopher Higdon 

 
 

More information about the above events will be sent out in email and posted on Facebook  

(http://www.facebook.com/SeniorHighBlast). 

{ǳƳƳŜǊ ōǊŜŜȊŜǎ Ŏŀƭƭ ǘƻ ƳƛƴŘ ǘƘŜ Iƻƭȅ {ǇƛǊƛǘ ōƭƻǿƛƴƎ ƛƴ Ƴȅ ƭƛŦŜ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ǿƻǊƭŘ τ ǎƻƳŜǝƳŜǎ ǎƻƊΣ ǎƻƳŜǝƳŜǎ ŦƻǊŎŜŦǳƭΦ  
IŜƭǇ ƳŜ ŦŜŜƭ ȅƻǳǊ ǘƻǳŎƘΣ h DƻŘΣ ŀƴŘ ƳƻǾŜ ƳŜ ǘƻ ǊŜǎǇƻƴŘΦ  

file:///C:/Users/ch33359/Documents/Personal/JROL/Blast/BLAST@NewHopeDSM.org
https://sgu.camp
http://www.facebook.com/SeniorHighBlast
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Thank you to the many New Hope members and friends who have 
shared with Pastor Amy or Nancy that they received a TEXT 
purporting to be from Pastor Amy Johnson.  
As you all know, this is a SCAM.  Please Do NOT reply!!!!   
 
Pastor Amy will never contact you through text or email to ask 
for assistance or to give money, purchase gift cards or other items 
on her behalf.  Any such   request is a scam.  Do NOT reply!!!! 
 
If in doubt about the authenticity of an email or text from our 
Pastor, please call the church office at 515-278-2097 or email at    
nhfamily@newhopedsm.org.  
 

Throughout the years, this has happened to many other Iowa United Methodist Churches.  
The Communications Ministry Team with the Iowa Annual Conference shares the following:    
1. Do not reply to the email or a text. 
2. If a Pastor is asking for your help or directing you to do something, more than likely, it would be communi-
cated by phone or in person, which makes for easy verification. 

 

There isnôt anything that can be done from the Conference end as it isnôt necessarily a breach of anyoneôs 
email. The best remedy is to utilize the advice to be skeptical and verify before deciding on your response. 
These steps can help keep you safe from the recurring problem of email hoaxes and phishing scams; however, 
the list isnôt exhaustive, as each new day brings another creative attempt to get something for nothing. 
Read How to Recognize and Avoid Phishing Scams, https://consumer.ftc.gov/articles/how-recognize-and-
avoid-phishing-scams, from the Federal Trade Commission. 

Thank you to everyone that joined us for the painting class on June 25th!  

We had 19 participants, wonderful fellowship, and lots of laughter!  

mailto:nhfamily@newhopedsm.org
https://newhopedsm.us15.list-manage.com/track/click?u=ba480805b3d7649cf6b787a3d&id=4e1476530e&e=7d98909012


Chair Yoga & Fitness 
Every Monday and Wednesday at 9:30 a.m. 

This is a gentle yoga & fitness that is done while you are seated on a 
chair.  
Itôs a 30-45 minute session. The instructors are from Youtube  
videos.   

Please meet in the Fellowship Hall.  No fee!  
This is for anyone and any age. Bring your friends!   
 
Please note:  There will be no class July 21 & 23 due to the Rummage 
Sale week. 
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Care Ministry Team 
The Care Ministry meets  
quarterly. Next meeting is on 
Thurs., July 10th at 10am in the 
Fellowship Hall. 
This team ministers to congregation 
members who have had new babies, 
have been in the hospital, have been 
ill or are dealing with grief. This 
team meets on a quarterly basis.  
If you would like to join the Care 
Ministry team, please  
contact Clarice Rubek. 

Blood Pressure Check 
Next checks will be on  
July 6,  8:45 am - 11am in the 
Narthex. 
 

Support Groups 
Al-Anon 
Every Tuesday at 9:30 a.m. in 
the Ruby Chapel. 

 

Alcoholics Anonymous 
Every Tuesday at Noon in the 
Ruby Chapel. 

 

Stroke Club of Iowa 
3rd Tuesday of the month  
(April - September) at 7 p.m. 
Questions? Contact Sue Toale 
Knapp, 515-255-0366, 
stktek1@gmail.com. 
Online support group: 
http://www.strokenetwork.org/ 
 

Join us! 
10:00 a.m. in the Ruby Chapel 
using ñWired Wordò curriculum. 
 

ά[ƛƪŜ ŀ ǿŜƭŎƻƳŜ ǎǳƳƳŜǊ ǊŀƛƴΣ ƘǳƳƻǊ Ƴŀȅ ǎǳŘŘŜƴƭȅ ŎƭŜŀƴǎŜ ŀƴŘ Ŏƻƻƭ ǘƘŜ ŜŀǊǘƘΣ ǘƘŜ ŀƛǊ ŀƴŘ ȅƻǳΦέ τ[ŀƴƎǎǘƻƴ IǳƎƘŜǎ 

hƴ WǳƴŜ мсΣ ǎƛȄ ǾƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊǎ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ IŜŀǊǘƭŀƴŘ  !ǊŜŀ  
9ŘǳŎŀǝƻƴ !ƎŜƴŎȅ ǎǇŜƴǘ ǘƘǊŜŜ ƘƻǳǊǎ ǿŜŀǾƛƴƎκƘŜƭǇƛƴƎ Ŏǳǘ 
ōŀƎǎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ǳƴǎƘŜƭǘŜǊŜŘ ǎƭŜŜǇƛƴƎ ƳŀǘǎΦ ¢Ƙŀƴƪ ȅƻǳ ƭŀŘƛŜǎ 
ŦƻǊ ȅƻǳǊ ƘŜƭǇΦ  LŦ ȅƻǳ ƪƴƻǿ ŀ ǾƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊ ƎǊƻǳǇ ǘƘŀǘ ƴŜŜŘǎ 
ƻǳǊǎΣ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ {ǳŜ .ŀƭŘǿƛƴ ƻǊ DƭŜƴƴŀ wƻǎǎΦ 

Sleeping Mats/Loom 

 

Plan to meet every 1st and 3rd Thursday of the month! 

 

Due to the holiday week, there will be no gathering on July 3rd. 

The next gathering will be on Thursday, July 17th at 1pm, to 
work on the mat.  

 

If you want to learn how to work on the mat, please join us! Questions, 
contact Glenna Ross, glenna625@hotmail.com or 515-321-3010. 



The East Entrance  
Letôs make our wish come true and reduce the balance! Put your spare dollar or change in 
our wishing well!  Thank you! Your Board of Trustees   
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East Entrance ï June donations by week:  
06/01    $554.83 
06/08    $175.25 
06/15      $28.00 
06/22    $113.06 
06/29         TBD 
June check to reduce principal is: TBD ($873.14 as of 
6/22) 
 
Beginning 1/01/2024 Loan Balance:         $42,483.51 
 
Weekly Donations (as of 06/22/25):          $25,146.52  
Monthly Principal P&I since 1/1/24            $7,713.84 
SUBTOTAL                                               $32,860.36 
 
NEW 05/31/25 Principal Balance           $9,623.15 

Thank you for your  
generous tithing and  
donations. 
If you would like to make a 
donation, please use your 
smartphoneôs camera app to 
scan the QR code.   
Thank you for your interest in 
supporting the work of  
New Hope UMC! 

άΚΚΚΚ


